	Training Reference Group 
Report to NLAF -  September 2010


1. 
Background

Since its inception in 2005, the Training Reference Group (TRG) has provided a forum for exchange of information amongst workers who are responsible for, or interested in providing training in the non for profit legal services sector of NSW.   During this period of time, there have been a number of developments in the sector that have addressed some of the key issues that the TRG initially was established to deal with.

In light of these developments, the TRG met on 5 August 2010 to reflect on its purpose, aim and future directions.

2.
Outcomes from meeting on 5 August 2010

The group discussed:

· what members found useful or valuable about attending meetings;

· the strengths of the group; 

· the needs of each of the members in relation to information about training and learning and development opportunities; and
· the capacity of members to participate in the group.
The group also reviewed issues of membership, the name of the group and the structure of future meetings. 

The group decided that:

· The name of the group should be changed to the Learning and Development Group (LDG) to better address the aim of shared resource and training opportunities.

· The membership of the group is to remain with the existing members and there will be a strong commitment to encourage members to participate.

· In addition to the existing items on the agenda, members will share their identified training needs, their respective resourcing capacities and collaborate to meet these needs.
The group proposed new Terms of Reference as follows:


The Learning and Development Group aims to improve the effectiveness of planning 
and coordination of training for lawyers and for non-lawyers in the not-for-profit legal 
services sector of NSW.

The Group provides a forum for exchange of information amongst workers who are responsible for, or interested in, providing or facilitating learning and development opportunities in the sector. The group will:

· Identify the availability of learning and development programs of member 
organisations;
· Identify learning and development (including training) needs of stakeholders in the non for profit legal sector and the capacity of members to meet these needs; and
· collaborate and provide a coordinated approach to meeting these needs.
The Group is scheduled to next meet on Thursday 11 November 2010.

3.
Recommendations to NLAF


The Group recommend that NLAF:
1. Accept/ endorse the change of name of the group from Training Reference Group to Learning and Development Group.

2. Accept / endorse the revised Terms of Reference of the Learning and Development Group.
Joanna Mantziaris, CLC NSW

Convenor, Training Reference Group
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